Library Advisory Committee

Minutes

January 19, 2010, Library Conference Room

The meeting was called to order by Pat Stabile at 7:35 p.m.  The Statement of Compliance was then cited by Dick Stevens.

Attendance
The following members were present: Mayor Mike Giordano, Barbara Kreder, Mary Forbes, Allan Igo, Dick Stevens, Jim Hecht, Quanae Chambliss, Susan Feibush and Pat Stabile.  Florence Mannion was absent.

Installation of New Members

Mayor Giordano inducted two members with the oath of office – Ruth deBang as a new member and Barbara Kreder for a new term.

The mayor thanked Barbara and Ruth and all the volunteers for giving their time to serve on this and other boards and committees.

Nomination and Election of Officers
Mayor Giordano then led the meeting to install a new slate of officers.  He then opened the floor and asked for nominations in the following order.

Chair:  Florence Mannion was nominated by Mary Forbes.  This was seconded by Allan Igo.  All voted aye.

Vice Chair:  Pat Stabile was nominated by Mary Forbes.  This was seconded by Barbara Kreder.  All voted aye.

Treasurer: Quanae Chambliss was nominated by Pat Stabile.  This was seconded by Allan Igo.  All voted aye.

Secretary:  Allan Igo was nominated by Quanae Chambliss.  This was seconded by Barbara Kreder.  All voted aye.

Mayor Giordano thanked all, and everyone thanked Barbara Kreder for her diligence in fulfilling her duties as treasurer.

Secretary’s Report
The minutes were then presented, as distributed.  There were several noted corrections.  First, Allan Igo noted that in the County Report it should read “library commission rather than library commissioner.  Then, Jim Hecht noted that in his County Report the requirements for the branch director’s position should state eight years of total experience rather than ten and three years of supervisory experience rather than five to eight.

Allan Igo then moved to accept the minutes as amended which was seconded by Barbara Kreder.  All present voted in favor.

Treasurer’s Report

Barbara and Dick distributed the account summary from Wachovia, with mention that at the previous meeting the committee had decided to roll over a CD for another six months.  All accounts balanced.

A copy of this report will be placed on file for audit.

Dick thanked Barbara for all of her work as the treasurer.

County Report

Jim Hecht noted that later in the week the branch director position for North Plainfield will be posted.  The internal posting will be for seven days.  This will, hopefully, provide a sufficient number of candidates to alleviate having to post the position externally.

He hopes to be able to begin the interview process by the middle of February, or at the latest late in February.  He said that the process is very thorough, and two members of the library advisory committee will be participating on the screening committee.  Jim will be talking to Florence about that soon.

Jim reported that the library commission and its screening committee (of which Dick is a member) interviewed three finalists for his position last week.  Two are from New Jersey, and one is from Howard County in Maryland.  All three were asked to make a presentation to staff and then respond to their questions.  The subject that was assigned was the future of public libraries.

The Somerset County Library System is celebrating its 80th Anniversary this year.  Public relations is organizing a celebration with it being planned for National Library Week in mid-April.

Somerville has approached the county system about the possibility of becoming a branch, as they have done in the past.  The library commission hopes to overcome some of Somerville’s past objections by assuring them that their library will remain open and be retained as a branch.

Jim is looking to invite all branch advisory boards to the main branch in Bridgewater to get acquainted and learn more about what can be done as a committee.  This is tentatively scheduled for April 26th, which is a Monday.  Everyone will receive an invitation.

There are two new members of the library commission.  They are Robert Waldstein from Warren and Anita Ventantoio of Bridgewater.

Nothing much new to report on the budget.  There will not be an increase in the tax levy.

Pat Stabile asked Jim if members of the library commission visit the branch libraries.  Both Jim and Dick said that they do, but since several of the Commissioners are longtime members, it is likely that there have not been any recent visits.  Dick advised that he had recently met with one of the new members, and that meeting was for about two hours.  Pat expressed that it sends a very positive message to the staff, and that it enables the members to gather good, first hand information about the branches in the system.  Jim said that he will pass that thought along.

Director’s Report
Dick Stevens distributed copies of Part A of the library’s Budget Request Form.  The second part of this report presents the goals and objectives based on the system wide priorities.

He mentioned that Bernardsville has a representative from the high school on their library advisory board.  It was mentioned that Hillsborough also has a student that participates.

Dick reported that work on the roof is nearing its completion.  The delay is because PSE&G needs to install a new, larger service line before it can be completed.  This should be done soon.

The library has periodically had to close for either a part or full day during the work process.  In fact, it had closed earlier in the day for several hours due to a smell from a solvent that had been used.

Overall, Dick said that the contractors have been good.  They clean up daily to make the library as presentable as possible.

Committee Reports
Rules Revision:  Allan Igo said that the revised rules that were re-drafted during the past several months were approved at the January 11th meeting of the borough council.  Florence and Allan had both attended that meeting.

Unfinished Business
Roof Repairs -  This topic was covered in the Director’s Report (See Above).

Downstairs Room – Dick has been speaking with Dave Hollod, the borough administrator, and it appears that the bonding in place will cover the program room, after the roof has been finished.  More will be known in time for our March meeting.

Pat Stabile suggested setting at least a tentative target date to complete this project.  It would be very important to have this room in time for the summer for school vacation programming.

Children’s Room

This project will be in line for work after the completion of the program room.

New Business
Pat raised the subject of the children’s room apparently being used as a de facto after school day care facility and expressed concerns about it.  Both Jim and Dick pointed out that this is an area in which we need to tread somewhat lightly because this is a public library.  It is also an issue that other libraries throughout the region are facing.

There is a policy in place.  Children under nine years old must be accompanied by either an older sibling or a responsible care provider.  In cases when the building must be closed, or a behavioral issue, the parents are called to pick up their children.  If they do not respond within a fifteen minute timeframe, the next call is to the police.

Mayor Giordano suggested that these policies might be passed on to the public schools.

Good of the Order

Mayor Giordano said that there is a new ordinance in effect that requires minutes of all boards to be provided to the borough clerk’s office after their approval.

He also thanked Dick for his years of service at the library and said that he’d be hard to replace.

Motion to adjourn was made by Allan Igo and seconded by Quanae Chambliss.  All voted in favor, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Submitted by,

Allan Igo

Secretary

